
Addendum #3 
Electronic Bids 

3-24-20 
 

Pavement Restoration 2019-2020 Project 
City of Cornelius 

 
In response to the State of Oregon’s Executive Order No. 20-12 the City of Cornelius will be 
closing all Cornelius public buildings.  The closure begins tomorrow March 25, 2020.  As a result 
we will no longer be receiving paper bids. 

Please email Kevin Oppenlander at koppenlander@ci.cornelius.or.us with any questions. 

The following revision is made to the plans and other bid documents for this project: 

 

Replace Part 1.0 Bidding information, 1.30 Invitation to Bid, Bids as provided in the bid 
documents with the following: 

Only electronic bids will be accepted for the Pavement Restoration 2019-2020 Project.  
Bids, with the words “Bid – Pavement Restoration 2019-2020” in the subject line, shall 
be emailed to Kevin Oppenlander, Project Manager, City of Cornelius, Oregon by 2:00 
PM PDT, Wednesday, March 25, 2020, to koppenlander@ci.cornelius.or.us.  Bids shall 
be submitted in PDF format only.  Electronic bids will be opened and publicly read aloud 
at 2:15 PM PDT on Wednesday, March 25, 2020 in the parking lot at the Cornelius 
Public Works Building, 1300 S. Kodiak Circle, Cornelius, OR 97113. 
 
Upon receipt of the electronic bid, the City of Cornelius will confirm receipt of bid via 
email.  We advise bidders to submit electronic bids a minimum of an hour before due to 
allow time for confirmation of bid receipt. 

Bids must contain:  

• A residency statement as defined in ORS 279C.375. 
• A bid bond on the City of Cornelius’s Bid Guaranty form, certified check, or cashier's 

check of at least ten percent (10%) of the total bid. 
 

Bids may be rejected by the City for non-compliance with prescribed public bidding 
procedures and requirements, and for good cause, upon finding it is in the public interest to 
do so. 
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